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Government Accountability and Oversight Committee

STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Item:
	7
	Name:
	Marilyn Cope

	Proposed No.:
	2011-0077
	Date:
	March 1, 2011

	Invited:
	Junelle Schrum, Administrator, King County Employee Giving Program


SUBJECT

AN ORDINANCE relating to the limitations on fundraising and administrative and overhead costs allowable under the King County Employee Giving Program; and amending Ordinance 16035, Section 5, and King County Code (K.C.C.) 3.36.045.
BACKGROUND
The King County Employee Giving Program allows employees to make charitable donations as a payroll deduction.  The purpose of the Employee Giving Program is outlined in K.C.C. 3.36:

· Lessen the burden of county government and of local communities in the meeting of charitable needs;
· Provide a convenient channel through which county employees may contribute to the efforts of qualifying agencies providing services in the community or overseas;
· Minimize both the disruption to the county workplace and the costs to the taxpayer of multiple charitable fund drives; and
· Ensure that recipient agencies are fiscally responsible in the uses of the monies raised.
ANALYSIS
In accordance with K.C.C. 3.36.045, charitable organizations that wish to participate in the Employee Giving Program must meet certain standards and criteria, including that organizations not exceed a spending cap of twenty-five percent on fundraising, administrative and overhead activities and that a minimum of seventy-five percent of the donated money received be used for the charitable purposes for which it was solicited.
Proposed Ordinance 2011-0077 would amend these standards and criteria such that charitable organizations that want to participate in the Employee Giving Program must not exceed a spending cap of thirty-five percent on fundraising, administrative and overhead activities and that a minimum of sixty-five percent of the donated money received be used for the charitable purposes for which it was solicited.
The aforementioned changes were proposed as a result of hardship to the non-profit sector attributed to the ongoing economic recession.  While donations to charitable organizations are generally in decline, fundraising, administrative and overhead costs for some organizations have remained steady and put these organizations in jeopardy of compromising their ability to participate in the Employee Giving Program.  Many charitable organizations are making the strategic decision to spend more on fundraising in hopes of ultimately increasing future donations.  In the event of economic recession, the current codified standards and criteria limiting fundraising, administrative and overhead costs may not provide charitable organizations the flexibility required to respond to reductions in donated funds.  According to the Employee Giving Program, current non-profit industry best practices include a spending cap of thirty-three to thirty-five percent for fundraising, administrative and overhead activities when evaluating acceptable non-profit fiscal stewardship.
The Employee Giving Program’s 2010 Annual Drive did not include 19 well established non-profits that would have qualified if the fundraising, administrative and overhead cap was raised to thirty-five percent, as requested by Proposed Ordinance 2011-0077.  These charitable organizations include:
	Washington Wilderness Coalition

	Ocean Conservancy

	Rails-to-Trails Conservancy

	Seattle Youth Symphony Orchestras

	Big Brothers Big Sisters of Puget Sound

	Harmony Hill of Union

	Earth Ministry

	Pet Partners

	Social Justice Fund NW

	Epilepsy Foundation Northwest

	Tacoma Philharmonic

	Special Olympics Washington

	Pratt Fine Arts Center

	KEXP (Friends of)

	Tuberous Sclerosis Alliance

	Seattle Education Access

	Cancer Lifeline

	Science and Management of Addictions (SAMA)

	Music in Schools Program of Ladies Musical Club

	FareStart


The Employee Giving Program is in the process of developing comprehensive non-profit eligibility standards and criteria that more fully align with current industry best practices for implementation in 2012.  The 2011 GAO Committee Work Program includes this comprehensive update for consideration in the summer of 2011, prior to the beginning of the Annual Giving Drive in the fall of 2011.
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